
A dramatic moment—the launching of the first motor fishing boat of a number being built at the fisheries station at Hollandia. 

Fisheries In Netherlands New Guinea 
Make Steady Progress 
In Netherlands New Guinea, one inland and two sea fisheries 
stations have been established, and the first of a number of 

motor fishing boats has been built and launched. 

HPHE planned development of fisheries 
is one important way in which the 

authorities in Netherlands New Guinea 
are endeavouring to improve the protein 
content of the local diet. 

Under the direction of experienced 
fisheries instructors, two fisheries stations 
have been established, one in Hollandia 
and the other in Manokwari. 

The first of a number of motor fishing 
boats was recently built at the Hollandia 
station. The accompanying photographs 
taken during the launching show the type 
of craft being built. While the boats in 
this series will be comparatively small, 
it must be remembered that the step 
from canoe to motor boat is a con­
siderable one for the local people to 
take. 

Inland Fisheries Station Established 
A start has been made in the field of 

inland fisheries. A central inland 
fisheries station is being built in Jabaso, 
near Lake Sentani, a comparatively 
short distance from the capital. By July 
last fifteen ponds had been completed. 
An office has been built, and a house for 
the caretaker. 

To date, five different species of fish 
have been introduced in Netherlands 
New Guinea. They are— 

Carp—Cyprinus carpio. 
Giant gourami—Osphromenus goramy. 

Floating high after her launching, "Kemboong" 
will be down to her marks after engine, mast, 
and gear have been installed. (Kemboong is 
a species of mackerel caught in the tropics.) 
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Tilapia—Tilapia mossambica. 
Sepat Siam—Trichogaster pectoralis. 
Kissing gourami—Helostoma tem-

mincki. 

The last two species were released in 
a lake some time ago, and observations 
have shown that they are now well estab­

lished. Carp and tilapia have spawned, 
and distribution of fingerlings has begun. 

The active co-operation of the terri­
torial health service in the development 
of inland fisheries should contribute to 
the success of this programme. 

* Fisheries Officer, South Pacific Commission. 
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